
ROBERT C. METZ
On October 3, 2023, Robert Charles Metz died peacefully

at his home in Baltimore, MD. Born January 3, 1952, in New
Eagle, PA. He was the son of the late Mary and Hugh Metz of
Uniontown,  PA.  Bob  was  a  graduate  of  Uniontown  High
School, Duquesne University, and the University of Michigan.
He  loved  theater,  books,  word  puzzles,  Carnegie  libraries,
and classical music. Bob served as a priest for the Byzantine
Catholic  Archeparchy  of  Pittsburgh,  owned  a  Pittsburgh
children’s bookstore, The Book Trunk, and retired as director
of the Wilkinsburg Public Library in 2019. He is survived by
his loving sister, Patricia A. Metz of Baltimore; his cherished
stepdaughter,  Dana  Pruszynski  of  Pittsburgh;  numerous
cousins; and dear friends. A Celebration of Life will be held in
Pittsburgh  next  month.  You  would  honor  his  memory  by
making a donation to your favorite public library or classical
music station. 
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